
Item G21
#2001-349 Approving a 20 Minute Express Zone Parking Space at 
414 West 3rd Street

Eunice Hawk and Robert Reineke submitted a request for a 20 minute parking express zone 
for their take-out restaurant, The Hot Spot at 414 W. 3rd.  The Downtown Improvement 
Board reviewed the request at their December 7, 2001 meeting and recommend approval with 
the following condition; that the space be designated as 20 minute for the period of 11 am 
until 2 pm.  The remainder of the day will be a 2 hour time limit. The applicant agreed with 
this condition.

Tuesday, December 18, 2001

Council Session

City of Grand Island

Council.Now - WindStone Inc.



Approved as to Form ?  ___________
December 14, 2001 ?   City Attorney

R E S O L U T I O N    2001-349

WHEREAS, the City Council, by authority of §22-77 of the Grand Island City Code, may
by resolution, entirely prohibit, or fix a time limit for the parking and stopping of vehicles in or on any public
street, public property, or portion thereof; and

WHEREAS, it is requested that one on-street 20-minute parking express zone stall be
established at 414 West Third Street; and

WHEREAS, the Downtown Improvement Board reviewed the request, and recommended
the space be designated as 20-minute parking for the period of 11 a.m. to 2 p.m., with a 2-hour time limit
for the remainder of the day; and

WHEREAS, the applicant is agreeable to the 20-minute express zone parking during the
11 a.m. to 2 p.m. time frame; and

WHEREAS, it is in the best interests of the City to effect such regulations.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that:

1. One on-street 20-minute express parking stall be established at 414 West Third Street between
the hours of 11 a.m. and 2 p.m.; and that parking in such stall be limited to two hours for the
remainder of the day.

2. The Street Department is directed to erect and maintain the sign and street markings necessary
to effect the above regulation.

- - -

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska, December 13, 2001.

 _______________________________________
RaNae Edwards, City Clerk


